
 
 

 

 

To Viktor Orbán 
Prime Minister  

miniszterelnok@mk.gov.hu 
  

Ref: JWG/se 
Brussels, 14 April 2020 

 
Dear Prime Minister, 
 
I am writing to you on behalf of the European Federation of Public Service Unions 
representing over seven million workers in trade unions across 50 countries, to protest 
strongly over the proposed change to the Law on the Legal Status of Public Servants 
(KjT - 92/ XXXIII.) to remove public service status from workers in the culture sector.  
  
Not only is the change unwelcome and unnecessary but it is of major concern that your 
government is aiming to do this following an unacceptably short and inadequate process 
of consultation.  
  
Workers across the sector are facing not just the risks to health from COVID-19 but also 
threats to their incomes, all the more worrying for a group of such low-paid workers. 
Public service status has been a core part of the benefits for these workers who have 
otherwise been ignored when it comes to pay increases. 
  
It is particularly disturbing that your government is attempting to carry out this permanent 
change during this emergency period, setting aside social dialogue with trade unions to 
be properly consulted and to negotiate over their pay, conditions and employment rights.  
 
We strongly support our colleagues in the KKDSz trade union that are trying to defend 
the position of culture workers across Hungary. We join with them and the trade union 
confederations in calling on you to withdraw this proposal and guarantee the right to 
social dialogue and collective bargaining across the public sector.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jan Willem Goudriaan 
EPSU General Secretary 
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